
Community Improvement Team 
November 2, 2016 

 
ATTENDED:  S. Stegen V. Danskin, C. Roper, R .Minkoff  
 
FUNDS:  Balances:  Village $3,399.95; Town $4,466.47.  A few bills still outstanding. CIT 
usually does not expend all of the funds allocated in any one year. 
 
INFO KIOSK:  The kiosk at the Municipal Parking Lot on Plattekill Ave. was updated.  Vici 
had extra posters prepared in case replacements are needed.  Village Public Works did 
the installation. 
 
LITTER:  Tammy Friedmann continues to work with Ulster Co. Probation's workers 
groups to clean up litter. 
 
MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY:  This October was the first time CIT did not participate.   
 
CLEAN SWEEP:  This late April event is continued through the work of Sue Stegen and 
Richard Heyl de Ortiz.  Vici Danskin and Carol Roper volunteered at the Village Hall 
textile recycling station.   
 
CIT INFO:  Sue Stegen spoke at the May 19 joint meeting of the Town and Village boards 
about CIT's history and goals. 
 
PUBLIC GARDEN MAINTENANCE:  Vici Danskin continues to work at the Community 
Center's two entrance rain gardens. She also maintains Friendship Garden in Peace Park. 
 
COMMUNICATION WITH MUNICIPAL GOV'TS:  June 23 CIT met with Town and Village 
officials to discuss ideas about encouraging civic pride and property maintenance issues. 
 
MAIN ST. DECOR:  Village Public Works continues to care for hanging flower baskets from 
June to September.  Also, American flags are hung from June to mid-November.  Snow 
flake banners are hung November through February. 
 
NEXT MEETING:  BYOB (breakfast!) December 7, 8:30 a.m.  January through April some 
CIT members will work to organizer the late April community-wide Clean Sweep event. 
 
 
 


